From:

Me <lou.jan@comcast.net>

Sent:

Friday, January 12, 2018 12:20 PM

To:

Peggy Kunkel

Cc:

Haug, Rebecca; 4courtemanche@comcast.net; Arneson, Clark; Clark, Dave; dkaras1839

@aol.com; E_bross@yahoo.com; jack0360@umn.edu; Jeppson, Julie; Keely, Jean; ksgenet@gmail.com; Kunza, Shari; mgtartist@q.com; Ryan, Tom; Therres, Robert

Subject:

Re: BWS Landscaping

Hi Rebecca

In order to have a meaningful conversation with the residents. I have some clarification questions

- 1. The up to \$3500 is dependent on what criteria?
- 2. The trees have to places within the property boundaries of the individual properties? (I do believe that is a problem for the Naples circle as they aren't allowed to plant trees within the properties but will leave Peg to comment on that)
- 3. Who will be planting the trees?
- 4. Who will be providing the trees and is this flexible? (Reason I ask is that the quote you presented at one of the meetings has the trees at a much higher price than we can get from the nursery that the mayor received recommended and you would get more for your money)

Thanks

Janice

Sent from my iPhone

On Jan 12, 2018, at 9:37 AM, Peggy Kunkel peggykunkel@gmail.com> wrote:

I will forward your email to the people on Naples Circle and get back to you. However, the cutting of trees on property lines on Naples Circle consists of the first 5 houses not just the first 4 as shown on your map. There were 5 homes affected by this.

Peg Kunkel

From: Haug, Rebecca [mailto:rhaug@blainemn.gov]

Sent: Wednesday, January 10, 2018 2:32 PM

To: '4courtemanche@comcast.net'; Arneson, Clark; Clark, Dave; 'dkaras1839@aol.com';

'<u>E bross@yahoo.com</u>'; 'jack0360@umn.edu'; Jeppson, Julie; Keely, Jean; '<u>ksgenet@gmail.com</u>'; Kunza, Shari; '<u>lou.jan@comcast.net</u>'; '<u>mgtartist@q.com</u>'; '<u>peggykunkel@gmail.com</u>'; Ryan, Tom; Therres, Robert

Subject: BWS Landscaping

Greetings Blaine Wetland Sanctuary Committee,

At the October 19th, 2017 City Council Workshop, the City Council directed staff to set up another meeting with the Blaine Wetland Sanctuary (BWS) Committee to discuss additional landscaping for affected property owners. Since it is difficult to find a meeting time that works for everyone, staff is sending out this e-mail requesting additional feedback.

The City Council is planning on installing a fence and a gate along with some landscaping at the maintenance access off Naples Circle. The City Council also wanted to get feedback from the BWS Committee on reimbursing those residents directly impacted by the tree removal. This means those properties where mature trees were removed up to the resident's property line as shown on the attached map. The City would reimburse each property owner up to \$3,500. This additional landscaping would need to be planted on private property and would need to be accessed through

private property. Heavy equipment is not capable of making it through the maintenance access area and is not allowed under the permits the City has for the wetland restoration.

Please let us know your thoughts on this reimbursement program by Friday, January 26, 2018. Based on Committee comments an action item can go to the City Council in February.

Thanks,

Rebecca Haug Water Resources Manager City of Blaine (763) 785-6188

We are at a crucial moment – we can continue to let water quality become worse or we can work together to reverse the damage that has been done and prevent future water degradation.

-Governor Mark Dayton, June 2017

<image001.png>

From:

Clark, Dave

Sent:

Friday, January 12, 2018 12:23 PM

To:

Therres, Robert

Cc:

Jeppson, Julie; Arneson, Clark; Haug, Rebecca

Subject:

Re: BWS Landscaping

I share Julie's concern. We have now created an expectation of \$3,500 per homeowner.

Sent from my iPhone

On Jan 12, 2018, at 12:14 PM, Therres, Robert < RTherres@blainemn.gov > wrote:

Dear Councilmember Jeppson:

Staff felt that a dollar figure was needed in the e-mail so the committee has a number to react to. The \$3,500 was based on the landscaping plan our consultant provided to us that shows an average of 6-8 trees being planted behind each property.

On putting a fence and gate in the maintenance access area, staff felt there was consensus from the Council to include this in a landscape plan. Staff feels that some sort of fence/barrier needs to be placed in this area to address concerns of four wheelers and motorcycles entering the restored wetlands. We have had several complaints that this has happened already. The latest estimate for fencing this area with an access gate is \$12,000-\$15,000.

Any other questions, please let us know.

Thanks,

Robert Therres
Public Services Manager
City of Blaine
763-785-6123
rtherres@blainemn.gov

Begin forwarded message:

From: "Jeppson, Julie" <jjeppson@blainemn.gov>

Date: January 11, 2018 at 3:03:54 PM CST

To: "Haug, Rebecca" < rhaug@blainemn.gov >, "Clark, Dave" < DClark@blainemn.gov >

Cc: "Arneson, Clark" < CArneson@blainemn.gov>

Subject: Re: BWS Landscaping

Please correct me if I'm wrong but I don't recall discussing a specific dollar amount per property affected. That's not to say I don't support the idea, I just don't remember council giving direction to that. I also don't recall giving the final direction on installing a gate at the maintenance area. I'm not a huge fan of installing this, as it's such a huge

expense.

Please let me know your thoughts in reply or this evening at the workshop. Julie

PS - could you please send me the agenda for tonight's workshop? I can't seem to find an emailed copy. Thanks.

On Jan 10, 2018, at 2:32 PM, Haug, Rebecca < rhaug@blainemn.gov > wrote:

Greetings Blaine Wetland Sanctuary Committee,

At the October 19th, 2017 City Council Workshop, the City Council directed staff to set up another meeting with the Blaine Wetland Sanctuary (BWS) Committee to discuss additional landscaping for affected property owners. Since it is difficult to find a meeting time that works for everyone, staff is sending out this e-mail requesting additional feedback.

The City Council is planning on installing a fence and a gate along with some landscaping at the maintenance access off Naples Circle. The City Council also wanted to get feedback from the BWS Committee on reimbursing those residents directly impacted by the tree removal. This means those properties where mature trees were removed up to the resident's property line as shown on the attached map. The City would reimburse each property owner up to \$3,500. This additional landscaping would need to be planted on private property and would need to be accessed through private property. Heavy equipment is not capable of making it through the maintenance access area and is not allowed under the permits the City has for the wetland restoration.

Please let us know your thoughts on this reimbursement program by Friday, January 26, 2018. Based on Committee comments an action item can go to the City Council in February.

Thanks,

Rebecca Haug Water Resources Manager City of Blaine (763) 785-6188

We are at a crucial moment – we can continue to let water quality become worse or we can work together to reverse the damage that has been done and prevent future water degradation.

-Governor Mark Dayton, June 2017

<image001.png>

<BWSLandscaping Gate Rev1.pdf>

From:

Lyla Courtemanche <4courtemanche@comcast.net>

Sent:

Friday, January 12, 2018 1:00 PM

To:

Jan and Lou

Cc:

Peggy Kunkel; Haug, Rebecca; Arneson, Clark; Clark, Dave; dkaras1839@aol.com;

E_bross@yahoo.com; jack0360@umn.edu; Jeppson, Julie; Keely, Jean;

ksgenet@gmail.com; Kunza, Shari; mgtartist@q.com; Ryan, Tom; Therres, Robert

Subject:

Re: BWS Landscaping

What if we have already planted trees? In the last 9 months I have spent almost \$10K on replanting trees on my property.

Sent from my iPhone

On Jan 12, 2018, at 12:20 PM, Me < lou.jan@comcast.net > wrote:

Hi Rebecca

In order to have a meaningful conversation with the residents. I have some clarification questions

- 1. The up to \$3500 is dependent on what criteria?
- 2. The trees have to places within the property boundaries of the individual properties? (I do believe that is a problem for the Naples circle as they aren't allowed to plant trees within the properties but will leave Peg to comment on that)
- 3. Who will be planting the trees?
- 4. Who will be providing the trees and is this flexible? (Reason I ask is that the quote you presented at one of the meetings has the trees at a much higher price than we can get from the nursery that the mayor received recommended and you would get more for your money)

Thanks

Janice

Sent from my iPhone

On Jan 12, 2018, at 9:37 AM, Peggy Kunkel peggykunkel@gmail.com> wrote:

I will forward your email to the people on Naples Circle and get back to you. However, the cutting of trees on property lines on Naples Circle consists of the first 5 houses not just the first 4 as shown on your map. There were 5 homes affected by this.

Peg Kunkel

From: Haug, Rebecca [mailto:rhaug@blainemn.gov]

Sent: Wednesday, January 10, 2018 2:32 PM

To: '4courtemanche@comcast.net'; Arneson, Clark; Clark, Dave; 'dkaras1839@aol.com';

'<u>E bross@yahoo.com'</u>; '<u>jack0360@umn.edu'</u>; Jeppson, Julie; Keely, Jean;

'ksgenet@gmail.com'; Kunza, Shari; 'lou.jan@comcast.net'; 'mgtartist@q.com';

'peggykunkel@gmail.com'; Ryan, Tom; Therres, Robert

Subject: BWS Landscaping

Greetings Blaine Wetland Sanctuary Committee,

At the October 19th, 2017 City Council Workshop, the City Council directed staff to set up another meeting with the Blaine Wetland Sanctuary (BWS) Committee to discuss

additional landscaping for affected property owners. Since it is difficult to find a meeting time that works for everyone, staff is sending out this e-mail requesting additional feedback.

The City Council is planning on installing a fence and a gate along with some landscaping at the maintenance access off Naples Circle. The City Council also wanted to get feedback from the BWS Committee on reimbursing those residents directly impacted by the tree removal. This means those properties where mature trees were removed up to the resident's property line as shown on the attached map. The City would reimburse each property owner up to \$3,500. This additional landscaping would need to be planted on private property and would need to be accessed through private property. Heavy equipment is not capable of making it through the maintenance access area and is not allowed under the permits the City has for the wetland restoration.

Please let us know your thoughts on this reimbursement program by Friday, January 26, 2018. Based on Committee comments an action item can go to the City Council in February.

Thanks,

Rebecca Haug Water Resources Manager City of Blaine (763) 785-6188

We are at a crucial moment – we can continue to let water quality become worse or we can work together to reverse the damage that has been done and prevent future water degradation.

-Governor Mark Dayton, June 2017

<image001.png>

18-097

From:

Jeppson, Julie

Sent:

Friday, January 12, 2018 2:17 PM

To:

Therres, Robert

Cc:

Clark, Dave; Arneson, Clark; Haug, Rebecca

Subject:

Re: BWS Landscaping

Thank you for the explanation. I agree that providing residents with a "per resident rate" is a great idea. They can be in charge of the planting's with staff oversight or we can do it for them.

Regarding the gate/barrier, I thought at one point the quote was around \$50,000. Don't support that amount but \$12,000 to \$15,000 is far more reasonable.

Julie

On Jan 12, 2018, at 11:14 AM, Therres, Robert < RTherres@blainemn.gov> wrote:

Dear Councilmember Jeppson:

Staff felt that a dollar figure was needed in the e-mail so the committee has a number to react to. The \$3,500 was based on the landscaping plan our consultant provided to us that shows an average of 6-8 trees being planted behind each property.

On putting a fence and gate in the maintenance access area, staff felt there was consensus from the Council to include this in a landscape plan. Staff feels that some sort of fence/barrier needs to be placed in this area to address concerns of four wheelers and motorcycles entering the restored wetlands. We have had several complaints that this has happened already. The latest estimate for fencing this area with an access gate is \$12,000-\$15,000.

Any other questions, please let us know.

Thanks,

Robert Therres
Public Services Manager
City of Blaine
763-785-6123
rtherres@blainemn.gov

Begin forwarded message:

From: "Jeppson, Julie" <jjeppson@blainemn.gov>

Date: January 11, 2018 at 3:03:54 PM CST

To: "Haug, Rebecca" <rhaug@blainemn.gov>, "Clark, Dave" <DClark@blainemn.gov>

Cc: "Arneson, Clark" <CArneson@blainemn.gov>

Subject: Re: BWS Landscaping

Please correct me if I'm wrong but I don't recall discussing a specific dollar amount per property affected. That's not to say I don't support the idea, I just don't remember council giving direction to that. I also don't recall giving the final direction on installing a gate at the maintenance area. I'm not a huge fan of installing this, as it's such a huge expense.

Please let me know your thoughts in reply or this evening at the workshop. Julie

PS - could you please send me the agenda for tonight's workshop? I can't seem to find an emailed copy. Thanks.

On Jan 10, 2018, at 2:32 PM, Haug, Rebecca < rhaug@blainemn.gov > wrote:

Greetings Blaine Wetland Sanctuary Committee,

At the October 19th, 2017 City Council Workshop, the City Council directed staff to set up another meeting with the Blaine Wetland Sanctuary (BWS) Committee to discuss additional landscaping for affected property owners. Since it is difficult to find a meeting time that works for everyone, staff is sending out this e-mail requesting additional feedback.

The City Council is planning on installing a fence and a gate along with some landscaping at the maintenance access off Naples Circle. The City Council also wanted to get feedback from the BWS Committee on reimbursing those residents directly impacted by the tree removal. This means those properties where mature trees were removed up to the resident's property line as shown on the attached map. The City would reimburse each property owner up to \$3,500. This additional landscaping would need to be planted on private property and would need to be accessed through private property. Heavy equipment is not capable of making it through the maintenance access area and is not allowed under the permits the City has for the wetland restoration.

Please let us know your thoughts on this reimbursement program by Friday, January 26, 2018. Based on Committee comments an action item can go to the City Council in February.

Thanks,

Rebecca Haug Water Resources Manager City of Blaine (763) 785-6188

We are at a crucial moment – we can continue to let water quality become worse or we can work together to reverse the damage that has been done and prevent future water degradation.

-Governor Mark Dayton, June 2017

<image001.png>

Haug, Rebecca

From: Sent: Kristen Genet <ksgenet@gmail.com> Wednesday, January 24, 2018 12:05 PM

To:

Haug, Rebecca; Kunza, Shari

Subject:

Re: BWS Landscaping

I'm sorry we're still dealing with this. I wanted to float this past you two before I sent it to the whole BWS Neighborhood Committee on behalf of our representation of the NRCB.

Ob behalf of the Natural Resource Conservation Board, we do not support using city funds to reimburse property owners for trees that were removed as part of the restoration of the Blaine Wetland Sanctuary, unless those trees were removed from private property (not city owned property). For property owners who experienced encroachment and tree removal within the boundaries of their property, we support allocation of City funds to plant and replace trees from personal property. For trees that were removed from city property as part of the restoration project, we no not recommend City funds be used to cover costs of trees planted on personal property.

On Wed, Jan 10, 2018 at 2:32 PM, Haug, Rebecca < rhaug@blainemn.gov > wrote:

Greetings Blaine Wetland Sanctuary Committee,

At the October 19th, 2017 City Council Workshop, the City Council directed staff to set up another meeting with the Blaine Wetland Sanctuary (BWS) Committee to discuss additional landscaping for affected property owners. Since it is difficult to find a meeting time that works for everyone, staff is sending out this e-mail requesting additional feedback.

The City Council is planning on installing a fence and a gate along with some landscaping at the maintenance access off Naples Circle. The City Council also wanted to get feedback from the BWS Committee on reimbursing those residents directly impacted by the tree removal. This means those properties where mature trees were removed up to the resident's property line as shown on the attached map. The City would reimburse each property owner up to \$3,500. This additional landscaping would need to be planted on private property and would need to be accessed through private property. Heavy equipment is not capable of making it through the maintenance access area and is not allowed under the permits the City has for the wetland restoration.

Please let us know your thoughts on this reimbursement program by Friday, January 26, 2018. Based on Committee comments an action item can go to the City Council in February.

Thanks,

•		